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PHOTO SUBMISSION GUIDELINES
When taking photos to submit for publication consideration, please 
use the settings on your camera that will provide the highest 
resolution.  Check your user’s manual.  It will create a larger file size and 
use more space on your memory card, however it will result in better 
reproduction.  Blurry, too dark, too light photos do not re-produce well and 
will not be considered.  Submit photos in JPEG/JPG or TIFF format, please.

The Global Service Framework focuses the efforts of Lions and 
Leos on five service areas with the goal of tripling our humanitarian 
impact by serving 200 million people per year by 2021. The Global 
Service Framework complements all of the great ways clubs serve 
locally, and gives Lions and Leos new opportunities to help meet the 
growing challenges facing humanity.

No matter how you choose to serve, Lions matter now more than 
ever!

The MD-14 Partners in Service donated stuffed animals (lions) to the 
children treated for cancer at the Hershey Medical Center (Penn State 
Children's Hospital) during the state council meeting in October.

Pictured left to right are:  Cindy Kaufman, 14-K; Lorraine Brown, 
14-D; Tobi Sasso, 14-M; Trisha Radmann, 14-L; Penn State 
Children's Coordinator Sarah Miller; Tracey Amacher, 14-J and 
Tracy Slezak, 14-E.



The PRIDE of Pennsylvania - 3 

  Past International Director Cindy Gregg

"The New Lions Year"

Our sympathies and condolences to the families of:

PDG Frederick W. Michael, Slatedale Emerald Lions Club, 14-K, November 4
PDG James C. Dallessandro, Muhlenberg Lions Club, 14-P, November 24

Happy New Year, Lions, Lionesses and Leos,

Many of us made New Year’s resolutions to improve some portion of our life during 2018. 
Unfortunately, a few individuals may already have abandoned these goals because they’re 
too challenging, too time consuming or too much trouble.

In the next several weeks, our First Vice District Governors will be writing goals pertaining 
to membership, leadership and service which they hope to accomplish in the coming Lions 
year. Likewise, each of our clubs must consider establishing goals. Without them, we cannot 
move forward.  So, here are some suggestions for your consideration:

•	 Does your club have a membership chairperson? 
•	 Does your club have a membership plan?
•	 Have you invited a potential member in the last six months?
•	 Have you invited someone who is the same age that you were when you joined your club?
•	 Have you invited a woman or a veteran?
•	 Have you completed a legacy project to celebrate our first 100 years?
•	 Have you considered a new, relevant service project for your community?
•	 Have you updated your club’s Facebook page or website?  
•	 Have you planned some FUN activities for these cold winter months?
•	 Are you encouraging newer Lions to accept leadership positions?
•	 Does your club have a mentoring program?
•	 Have you considered becoming a Guiding Lion for a new or struggling club?
•	 Have you considered doing a program to explain our Code of Ethics?
•	 Are you planning one final celebration for our Centennial?
•	 Are you encouraging members to attend the State Convention, the International Convention in Las Vegas, or the 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in Columbus?
•	 Do each of your members contribute to LCIF?

These are some ideas to help strengthen our clubs in the coming year. Remember that if we continue to do the “same 
thing, the same way, we will get the same results.” Make this your year to change and grow.

As always, thank you for all that you do to promote the “Power of We,” the “Power of Action,” and the “Power of Ser-
vice” to ensure that “Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.” Best wishes for a very happy, healthy and productive year.

In Friendship and Service,

Cindy
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 Council Chairperson Larry Edwards

"Moving into the New Year 2018"
Greetings Fellow Lions, Lionesses and Leos,

As I write this article, we have 51 days remaining in 2017.  How can we make the most 
of the remaining time as well as prepare for the beginning of the next year?  There are 
several ways:  first, this is a time for New Year’s resolutions, make the resolution that you, 
your club and your district will become more dedicated to the organization, increase your 
levels of service and serve more individuals; second, review your personal, club and district 
goals.  How are you doing?  You may need your DG team to help with that.  If not on 
target, readjust the goals and reset the vision for improvement; third, consider taking on a 
leadership position in your club or district.  Need help with that?  See your District Global 
Leadership Coordinator and learn how you can improve your leadership skills.  Sounds like 
a lot.  It is.  If you develop your own personal plan to take on this challenge, I am sure that 
you can meet and surpass the challenge.  Give it a try.

Thanks to all Lions in MD-14 for your combined efforts in helping to meet the needs of those 
areas ravaged by the hurricanes.  I know that the efforts are still ongoing but as a team, 

we stepped to the plate with the help and guidance of Lions like Lion Jim Groff to put ourselves into action.  I am 
interested in seeing and hearing your stories in your district newsletters.  Keep them coming.

I must report how proud I am of our Global Action Team at the MD level.  We have formed and have begun to make 
significant progress in the overall improvement of membership, leadership and, the new kid on the block, service.  The 
MD leaders of these areas have jumped into their roles and are making a difference in how we deliver to our Lions.  
The recent Leadership Symposiums, Regional Lions Leadership Institute and the focus on service and reporting is 
making the difference.  Thanks to our team, the district and club GATs for working with the concept and changes.

With the Governor’s Council, we have been able to put a committee in place to study our State Convention process that 
will make recommendations to Council for improvements and changes that can help to attract more Lions to this great 
annual event.  Council has also approved the formation of a Strategic Long Range Planning Committee to study many 
aspects of the state organization and how we can become a better organization.  Last, we approved the appointment of 
PDG Don Gibala to head the Diabetes Awareness cause for MD-14.  PDG Don will be working with the district diabetes 
chairpersons to move forward this important part of the Global Service Framework.

Last, Lion Susan and I want to personally thank all of the Lions across the MD for your thoughts, prayers, personal 
visits and cards honoring the memory of our son, Scott, who passed away on November 2, 2017.  The network of Lions 
is so gracious and overwhelming.  We are so glad to be a part of it.

Remember “WE SERVE.”  Keep 
that spirit going.

In Lionism,

Council Chairperson Larry

LIONS SPRING 2018 SYMPOSIUM 
Date:
     March 3rd & 4th, 2018

Mark your calendar now for the MD 
14 Spring Leadership Symposium.  
The East and Central Region Session 
will be March 3, 2018 at the State 
Office in Harrisburg.  The Western 
Region Session will be on March 4, 
2018 at the Westmoreland County 
Blind Association in Greensburg.  
More details coming January 2018. 

Multiple District  14 Pennsylvania Lions 

SAVE THE DATE 
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Multiple District Global Leadership

"Leading the Way in Multiple District 14"

Lions, Lionesses and Leos, 

This past quarter of the Lions year has been very exciting and energizing in Multiple District 
14.  The Global Leadership Team has been busy promoting Leadership throughout our state 
with the help of all the members of the Global Action Team.  The saying “Together we can 
do so much” has never been truer in our great Multiple District.

Our Leadership Symposiums were very well attended.  The session on Saturday, November 
4 had over 70 Lions in attendance and the Sunday, November 5 session had over 30 Lions 
in attendance.  One of the sessions offered was Guiding Lions and at the end of the session 
all in attendance took the Guiding Lion test and passed with flying colors!  We now have approximately 100 more 
Guiding Lions in our Multiple District to help serve all the new clubs we have been chartering.  Other courses included 
Mentorship, The Realities of Advancing in Lionism and Region and Zone Chairperson training.  There was something of 
value for every Lion in attendance and it was nice to see Lions from all walks of Lionism participating in the event.

The following weekend our Regional Lions Leadership Institute was held at the Red Lion Hotel in Harrisburg.  Twenty 
two Lions from all over Pennsylvania participated in the Institute and we had a great weekend of team building and 
leadership training.  We had Lions ranging from their 20s to their 70s participating and working together to improve as 
Lions and hopefully continue their journey in Lionism.  They are our future leaders and, if this class is any indication, 
we are in very good hands.  Please start to look now for next year’s Institute attendees so we can have even more 
participation, hopefully from every district in Pennsylvania!

The Global Leadership Team in conjunction with the Global Action Team is striving to make Multiple District 14 strong 
and vibrant by providing a program of leadership that will be second to none.  We are continually working to give 
every Lion in Pennsylvania the chance to be the best they can be and lead us as we enter the second 100 years of 
Lionism.  Please join us at our future events and see what all the excitement is about!  Our next Symposium weekend 
will be March 3 and 4, 2018.  Mark your calendars now and plan to attend! 

Yours in Service,

PDG Deb Burkholder

PA Lions Multiple District 14
Regional Lions Leadership Institute
Nov. 10-12, 2017 • Harrisburg, PA
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14-A Norma Evangelista Hatboro
14-A Alice Loiseau Bensalem Township
14-B Mary Ann Belles Whitehall Community
14-B Janet Hayes Pleasant Hills
14-C Patricia Hullmann Jacobus
14-C Terry Hullmann Jacobus
14-D Lorraine Brown Wilshire Hills
14-D Deborah Keeports Wilshire Hills
14-D Richard Sware Willow Street
14-F Patty Sample Summit
14-G Corinna Anskis Milesburg
14-G Doreen Diehl Harris Township
14-L Leanna Calhoun Cove
14-L John Harker Roaring Spring
14-L Gary Shetter Everett
14-M Dillon Spencer Beallsville Centerville Richeyville
14-M Justin Teers Dunbar Township
14-M Samantha Truxel Bullskin Township
14-N Erwin “Chip” Campbell Riverside Area
14-N Tom Kelly New Castle
14-N Billy Ross, Jr. New Castle
14-P Patrice Crammer Spring Township

Instructors included:
IPCC Karen Brady Bethlehem Township (14-K)
PDG Deb Burkholder Baron Stiegel (14-D)
PID	James	Cavallaro	 Springfield	(14-A)
PDG Robert Dunne Montoursville (14-G)
PID Cindy Gregg Rostraver Township (14-E)
PDG Tom Gregg Rostraver Township (14-E)
PCC Terri Kodgis Johnstown West End (14-J)

MD-14 was represented by three Lions at the Advanced Lions Leadership Institute
held Nov. 10-12 in Denver. Left to right: Lion Cathy Baker (Waynesboro Lions Club,
District 14-T), District 14-D 2nd VDG William Grager (Willow Street Lions Club)

and District 14-U 2nd VDG Jessica Karrer (Saint Clair Lions Club).

MD-14’s Class of 2017
Regional Lions Leadership Institute

The following Multiple District 14 Lions attended the 2017 Regional Lions 
Leadership Institute held at the Red Lion Hotel Harrisburg Hershey Nov. 10-12:
District Lion Club Name
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 Multiple District Global Membership  

"Recruiting Members in Winter"

Winter is here and spring is not too far off.  During the cold months of winter, we tend to 
stay close to home.  Not many of us will go outside in a blizzard, nor when it is freezing cold.  
We get the flu, a cold or two, and hopefully nothing worse.  So we are not interacting with 
others as much as we would in warmer weather.

You may think this will hinder your efforts to talk to others about Lions and the great 
benefits membership offers.  While you are at home wondering when the weather will get 
better, you can make a phone call to someone and talk to them about Lions.  You can invite 
a neighbor over for hot chocolate or coffee and talk to them.  There are many other ways to 
spread the word.  Use your imagination!  I hope you are doing your part.  Remember, every 
Lion is responsible for membership.

Last fall, I spent two weekends working with the Global Action Team offering very different training to the Lions 
of Pennsylvania.  There was a leadership symposium, offered on a Saturday in Harrisburg and the following day in 
Greensburg.  I was glad to see so many Lions come out to participate.  I led the discussion on the Certified Guiding 
Lions Program.  This program is great for Lions who want to help a new club get established or who want to work 
with a club that is struggling or who wants more information about Lionism.  It can be done online or in a classroom 
setting.  Contact me if you’d like me to visit your district to offer this program to your Lions.

The second weekend was our Regional Lions Leadership Institute.  I want to offer my heartfelt thanks and 
congratulations to the 22 Lions who took time out of their busy schedules to come together in Harrisburg from noon 
on Friday until Sunday afternoon.  The training was intense, but I didn’t hear any complaints.  I think every Lion in 
attendance got something out of the experience.  If someone from your district attended, talk to them to find out 
what they learned.  Perhaps you are interested in attending this program in the future.  Talking to someone who has 
gone through the program may be just what you need to help you make your decision to attend.

Congratulations to the districts who are chartering new clubs, bringing in new members, or not losing any.  
Remember, there are two parts to membership: retention and recruitment.  Spend some time looking at your clubs 
and current members to find ways to keep them involved and happy so they stay with the club. A club that is not 
functioning well will have difficulty attracting and keeping new members.  Please contact me if you need help in this 
area.  There are many ways to improve your club.

Thank you for all you do for others in the name of Lionism!  Keep up the great work!

Yours in Lionism,

IPCC Karen Brady, Chairperson

Districts with a plus membership to date this Lions year:

District 14-C, DG Dennis Cope
District 14-G, DG Cheryl Wilbur
District 14-M, DG Brad Geyer
District 14-N, DG Robin Swank

District 14-U (holding at 47 added, 47 dropped), DG Charles Zimmerman
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The mission of the Pennsylvania Lions 
Sight Conservation and Eye Research 
Foundation is to raise funds for eye 
and diabetic research projects and 
for equipment to be used in clinical 
procedures.

In the world 80% of blindness is 
preventable or reversible.  It is only 
through research that someday we 
will find a cure for blindness.

The Foundation board members and 
the District chairpersons are available 
to present programs on eye research 
or diabetes to your club or other 
organizations.  Contact the State 
Council (717-564-2586) for the name 
of a board member in your area.

Grant requests for research or 
clinical projects to be conducted in 
Pennsylvania are submitted to the 
chairperson of the board of directors 
of the Foundation.  Each request is 
reviewed by an independent board 
of ophthalmologic or optometric 
doctors depending on the nature of 
the request.  The recommendations of 
the doctors are then reviewed by the 
Foundation Board of Directors which 
meets quarterly to review and approve 

the grant requests.  Board members 
serve without compensation.

The Foundation was founded in 
1959 by a unanimous vote of the 
Pennsylvania State Council of Lions 
Clubs.  

The Board of Directors consists of 
six Lions, two members from each 
region (west, central and east) in 
Pennsylvania.  Board members are 
appointed by their respective District 
Governors and approved by the PA 
State Council.

Major contributions have been made 
to:

Wills Eye Institute, Philadelphia; 
Pennsylvania Lions Laser Center at 
the UPMC Eye and Ear Institute, 
Pittsburgh; Pennsylvania Lions Low 
Vision and Research Center, Hershey; 
Center for Molecular Ophthalmology 
at the University of Pennsylvania; 
Scheie Eye Institute and Molecular 
and Regulatory Biology Research 
Laboratory at the Pennsylvania College 
of Optometry, Salus University.

Funds for the Foundation are raised 
by the members of Lions, Lioness and 
Leo clubs.  Each of the 17 districts 
in PA has a chairperson who solicits 
funds from each club in his/her district 
which are then forwarded to the 
Foundation treasurer, PID Robert W. 
Miller.

The board of directors of the 
Foundation has established a 
Memorial Endowment Fund.  Only 
the interest from this fund is used for 

eye research; the principal remains 
intact.  The Memorial Endowment 
Fund requires a contribution of $500 
or more to honor a Lion, Lioness, 
Leo, Lions Club or an individual in the 
community who has been interested 
in eye research.

"Your donation now might help your 
grandchild see in the future."

A blue certificate will be awarded 
to any club or individual making a 
contribution between $500 and $999.

A gold certificate will be awarded 
to any club or individual making a 
contribution of $1,000 or more.

The criteria shown above applies 
to both the general fund and the 
Memorial Endowment Fund.

Grants of more than $1,000,000 
over ten years combat:  diabetic 
retinopathy, macular degeneration, 
cataracts, glaucoma, retinitis 
pigmentosa, infectious eye disease, 
low vision in children, diabetic 
eye disease, retinal degeneration, 
detached retinas.

Additional information may be found 
in the PA State Council of Lions 
Clubs, MD-14 2017-2018 Directory 
or at http://www.palions.org/comm_
eyeresearch.htm.

The Paradise Township Lions Club, 14-D, recently donated 
the proceeds from their first "Dinner in the Dark" and silent 
auction to benefit VisionCorps.  The dinner was very unique 
as the guests were given the option of wearing a blindfold 
or special glasses giving them the experience of eating a 
meal as if they had a vision impairment.  A representative of 
VisionCorps also spoke to the group.

Pictured (left to right): Lion Heather Valudes, President/
CEO Dennis Steine, Vice-President/Chief Development 
Officer Megan Tomsheck and Lion William Dodds.

Contributed by Lion Ronald Ernst
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Pennsylvania MD-14 Leo Rally Application
9th Grade through and including age 18

April 27 – 29, 2018
PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp, Mt. Union, PA

The Pennsylvania State Leo Rally has been well received each of the two years it was held.  The staffing and economics 
of hosting two separate rallies has obstacles too difficult to overcome at this time.  The 2018 Leo Rally will be for 9th

grade through 18 year old Leo members on April 27 – 29, 2018.  Leos must be accompanied by an advisor or 
chaperone.

Name of Leo: ______________________________________________________Circle: Male/Female 
Street Address: _______________________________________________________________________
City: _____________________________________________________State: _____ Zip: ____________
Phone: ______________________  School: ________________________________________
Year in school: ________ Email: _________________________________________________
District: _________ Affiliated Leo Club: __________________________________________________
Name of Parent/Guardian: ______________________________________________________________
Street Address: _______________________________________________________________________
City: _____________________________________________________State: _____ Zip: ____________
Phone: ___________________  Emergency Contact: _________________________________________
Email: ______________________________________________________________________________

Leo Rally Wish List – 2018
For approximately 100 people (Leos, advisors, chaperones)

1. Large 12” x 9” envelopes
2. Gift cards for Staples/Office Max (for first

item or copying presentation materials)
3. Heavy duty plates
4. Sturdy plastic silverware
5. Paper cups
6. Napkins
7. Pancake mix, syrup, butter
8. Sausage
9. Frozen waffles
10. Fresh fruit
11. Large containers of juice
12. Spaghetti
13. Spaghetti sauce
14. Large canisters of lemonade/drink mix

15. Coffee and tea
16. Cookies and cakes
17. Chips, pretzels, candy
18. Any type food in bulk (chicken fingers,

nuggets, French fries)
19. Hot dogs and buns
20. Baked beans
21. Supplies for smores (graham crackers,

Hershey bars, marshmallows)
22. Power bars
23. Funds to purchase ice cream for the ice

cream social
24. Toppings for ice cream
25. Gift cards to purchase supplies (Walmart,

K-Mart, Target)

Teenagers are very hungry and we would like to be able to give them a varied menu.  Please let us know if you have access to 
any type of food that can be used for the planned bon fires, two breakfasts, one lunch and one dinner.  All will be greatly 
appreciated.
We are also seeking Lions or Lioness members to help chaperone.  Remember – this is a statewide project.

PDG Gerald Chapman, 814-259-3328, chappysr@embarqmail.com
Lion/Lioness Sara Greenlee, 724-239-3791, greelee@fairpoint.net  
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Leo Rally Consent Form

____________________________________ has my permission to participate in the MD-14 Leo Rally on April 
27 – 29, 2018 at PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp.  (Parent or legal guardian must initial in front of each of the 
following to indicate agreement.)

_____ I grant my permission for my child to receive emergency medical care, if needed.  If there is a medical 
emergency, I can be reached at _______________________________.

_____ I fully understand that the Rally leaders cannot assume responsibility for the administration of 
medications.

_____ I will provide for transportation for my child to and from the Leo Rally.

_____ If I am unable to transport my child, I grant permission for my child to ride with 
_______________________________ Phone: ________________________________

_____I understand that neither MD-14, the chaperones, organizers or Beacon Lodge Camp will assume any 
responsibility for any lost personal items or money.  Note:  we strongly discourage participants from bringing 
money or other valuables.  There are no vending machines or food available for purchase other than that 
provided by the Camp.  All participants are permitted to bring their own additional snacks and drinks as long 
as they don’t have to be refrigerated.

_____ I understand that drugs, alcohol, cigarettes and other illegal substances will not be tolerated.

_____ I have attached a copy of my child’s medical insurance card.

_____ I have attached a listing of all my child’s allergies (or simply state NONE)

_____ I understand that if my child becomes ill, or does not follow the rules at Beacon Lodge Camp during 
participation in the Rally, I will be contacted and will arrange for transportation for my child to return home,
with registration and fees being forfeited.

_____ I have enclosed a check payable to PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp in the amount of $50.00 to cover the 
cost of my child’s participation (staying overnight).  For this rate, at least one service project is expected to be 
completed at Beacon Lodge Camp.

_____ I have enclosed a check payable to PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp in the amount of $35.00 to cover the 
cost of my child’s participation only on Saturday, April 28.  Please indicate on the tentative agenda in which 
evening activities on April 28 your Leo Club will be participating.  For this rate, at least one service project is 
expected to be completed at Beacon Lodge Camp.

Leo’s signature _____________________________________________ Date ______________

Parent/Legal Guardian’s signature ______________________________  Date ______________

Completed registration, insurance card copy attachment and payment due by April 7, 2018.  Absolutely no 
refunds after this date.

Mail to: PDG Gerald Chapman
14756 Reeder Road
Blairs Mills, PA 17213
814-259-3328
chappysr@embarqmail.com
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WORLD’S FIRST LEO CLUB - ABINGTON HIGH SCHOOL LEOS ARE BACK
	 The world’s first Leo Club at Abington High School, District 14-A, is back and running strong.  After 
several years of inactivity, PDG Ed Tustin inducted 62 members into the Leos on November 14.  Under the direction 
of Lion Mindy Katz, and the sponsoring club, the Hatboro Lions Club, the necessary leadership will 
be provided to make this club one of the strongest.  Hatboro President and Zone Chairman Norma 
Evangelista already has several members appointed to be liaisons to this Leo club.
	 This first Leo Club was started in 1957 by Lions Jim Graver and William Ernst of the Glenside 
Lions Club in Montgomery County. The club created the colors of the Leo emblem by using the colors of 
the high school – maroon and gold. They also created the acronym Leadership, Experience, Opportunity 
for the word LEO.  As a result of the action of the two members of the Glenside Lions Club, today there 
are more than 160,000 members worldwide in 149 countries.

Contributed by PDG Ed Tustin

Members of the Fort LeBoeuf Leo Club wore shirts in recognition of International Leo Day on December 5.  They 
had earlier helped the Waterford Lions and Santa greet children and listen to their Christmas wishes.  They passed 
out gifts of candy to the children and the Waterford Lioness Club served cider, hot cocoa, cookies and donuts.  
There were also hats and gloves for children who needed them.

Contributed by Lion Angela Tarr, Summit Lions Club, 14-F
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Lions club members from 14-D, 14-P and the Avon 
Grove Leos Club collected disaster relief supplies at 
the Cochranville Fair Grounds.

The Avon Grove Lions Club, 14-P and the Avon Grove 
Charter School Leos Club conducted eye screenings for 162 

kindergarten students at the Charter School Early Learning 
Center for the second year.

(Avove) The Avon Grove High School Leo Club held 
a fundraiser for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society at 
their homecoming football game and raised $144.  (Right, 
center) The Leo Club held a pumpkin painting fundraiser in 
October and collected $147, also for the Society.

Pictured above are Leos Ashley Hayes, Adam 
Auerbach, Maddie Auerbach and a parent.

All on this page contributed by Lion Barry Marteny

(Right) The Avon Grove Lions Club held their annual ham 
supper fundraiser recently, serving more than 400 people.  
Troop 30, Boy Scouts, Avon Grove Charter and High 
School Leo clubs helped with the dinner, which included 
a mushroom sauce with secret ingredients.  Monies raised 
will be distributed to local, state, national and international 
organizations for people in need.  Free eye screening for 
children was also held at the event.



The PRIDE of Pennsylvania - 13 

The Avon Grove Charter School Leo Club, 14-P, recently helped the staff at the LaMancha Animal Rescue in 
Coatesville by cleaning the property, organizing supplies, exercising older dogs and socializing with the puppies.

Contributed by Lion Barry Marteny

The Avon Grove Lions Club chose these three entries in their annual Peace Poster Contest.  Certificates were 
presented by Lion Dave Priebe.

Pictured are Lucas Dusseau, Avon Grove Intermediate School; Karalina Ptakowski, Assumption BVM and Ella 
Bannon, Avon Grove Charter School.  Ella is a member of the Charter School's Leo club and her poster was chosen 
to be sent to District 14-P competition.

Contributed by Lion Barry Marteny
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The Beaver Falls Lions Club, 14-N, has been promoting diabetes awareness for seven years.  This banner is hung 
each year on the fence of D&G Rental near the Beaver Falls-Eastvale Bridge for the occasions, helping to make the 
public aware of the disease.

Pictured are:  Lions Bob Harris, Angelo Lewis, Albert Dainton, Esther Tillman, John Newman, Gary Hackett 
and Bill Spratt.

Contributed by Lion Bill Spratt
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Editor’s note: The following column appeared 
in the October 6, 2017 edition of the Mon Valley 
Independent and is reprinted by permission.

By Michele Matuch

 UPMC McKeesport (formerly 
McKeesport Hospital) houses the 
first Lions Diabetes Education and 
Treatment Center of its kind in the 
nation.  Patients were once admitted 
into the hospital under a diagnosis-
related grouping.  This grouping 
determined the patient’s major 
diagnosis, as well as the patient’s 
secondary diagnosis.  Through the 
quality assurance and insight of 
clinical director Annette Karnash, R.N. 
at the time, the hospital determined 
that a large number of its patients’ 
secondary diagnoses were related 
to diabetes and that their treatment 
for diabetes became priority.  On 
September 23 of each year, the Lions 
Diabetes Education and Treatment 
Center at UPMC McKeesport 
continues to celebrate its many 
successes in diabetes-related treatment 
and education since 1993. 
 How did a project of this magnitude 
take form? In 1992, a unique 
partnership was formed with hospital 
officials and district governors Joseph 
Donkin and Clarence Thomas of Lions 
Clubs of Region 2 of District 14-B 
Lions in Allegheny County to begin 
a fundraising campaign to open the 
first Center at UPMC McKeesport.  
Through the Foundation’s annual 
hospital invitational with matching 
pledges of support from District 
14-B Lions and later supported by
Westmoreland Lions in District 14-E,
as well as Lions Clubs International,
a total of $162,000 was raised to
open the Lions Diabetes Education
and Treatment Center at UPMC

McKeesport.  It became the first 
Center of its kind nationally with the 
Lions name under the direction of 
the late medical director Dr. Usman 
Ahmad.  Because of its distinction 
and significant accomplishments, Dr. 
Ahmad and the Center have been 
focused in the Lions International 
Magazine on three occasions.  
 Once the Center opened, this 
partnership continued to raise funds 
annually to support medications for 
those with the inability to pay for 
treatment.  This financial support 
amounts to approximately $30,000 
each year.  In addition to medications, 
the Lions Fund has financially 
supported upgrades to the Lions 
Center Classroom and research 
projects through the University of 
Pittsburgh Diabetes Institute.  Future 
plans are to further expand treatment 
and education into Westmoreland 
County.  Partnerships are also being 

First of its kind

Lions Diabetes Education and Treatment Center
at UPMC McKeesport

developed to offer diabetes patients 
with health and fitness programs, 
in addition to the medications and 
classroom education already in place.
 Diabetes impacts all of us 
internationally through our families 
and friends.  Diabetes Awareness 
Month is in November each year, and 
it is this year’s main focus of Lions 
Clubs International.  Your donations 
are welcomed and put to good use to 
assist a number of patients who rely 
on their medications but cannot afford 
to pay for them.  You can contact 
the Lions Diabetes Center at UPMC 
McKeesport at (412) 664-3055 or one 
of many Lions in your communities 
for additional assistance.
     Lion Michele Matuch is a columnist for 
the Mon Valley Independent and a member of 
the Lions Diabetes Education and Treatment 
Center at UPMC McKeesport advisory board. 
Lion Matuch has served two terms each as 
president of the McKeesport and Mon River 
Fleet Specialty Lions clubs in District 14-B.

Lion Eliana Latterman (far right), District 14-B Cabinet Secretary and Director of 
Development for the McKeesport Hospital Foundation, visits the UPMC McKeesport 

Lions Diabetes Center while Sann Yu Mon, M.D., and Carla DeJesus, diabetes program 
coordinator, consult with diabetes patients Melissa Mehaffey and Ronald Cooper.
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Members of the Christiana, 14-D, Avon Grove and Parkesburg 
Lions Club, 14-P, joined together to fill a tractor trailer with 
supplies to ship to Houston after Hurricane Harvey.  A 53-foot 
tractor trailer was filled with much needed supplies donated from 
across the community including Amish families and members of the 
American Legion.  Included in the materials were diapers, medical 
equipment, crutches, canes and walkers.  They also plan to collect 
items for victims in Florida and Puerto Rico affected by hurricanes.

Excerpt taken from an article by Marcella Peyre-Ferry in the 
Community Courier Merchandiser Advertiser Pennysaver.

Pictured are (front) Lions Jane Frank, Dave Gauthier, Nancy 
Gauthier, Teresa Watts, Anita Gordon-Palmer, Jim Groff, 
Bob Yeatman (back) Ed Baylor, driver Frank Porcoro and Lion 
Dan Lyons.

New Freedom Lions Club, 14-C and Boy Scout Troop 24 in York County teamed up to fill 30, 
five-gallon buckets with supplies destined for areas stricken by recent hurricanes.

Contributed by IPDG Kerry McKnight

Where there's a need...
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Lion Denny Bidwa of the Hanover 
West Manheim Township Lions Club, 
14-C, and his wife, Barbara, owned the 
Little People Day Care in Germantown, 
MD and intended to close it.  Hurricane 
Harvey in Texas provided an outlet where 
the equipment from the center could have 
continued use.  A friend of the Bidwas, 
Ron Hafke, volunteered to drive a tractor 
trailer donated by Ed Frock of Frock 
Brothers Trucking to a Texas daycare center.  
Corrugated containers were donated by the 
Packing Corporation of America.  The Child 
Works Day Care Center of Santa Fe, TX was 
chosen as the recipient of the trailer load 
of equipment.  Connie Wright, Director of 
the Santa Fe Center said there was enough 
to share with six other centers enabling the 
centers to reopen much sooner than anticipated after the flooding.

Special thanks go to DG Dennis Cope, the Houston Chapter of the Los Carnales/La Familia Motorcycle Club, 
DG Jerry Gilbert of Texas, the Santa Fe and Manvel-Iowa Colony Lions Clubs, Lions Kevin Curran, Jim Flood, 
John Conley and Bob Sagona of the Laytonsville Lions Club, Milton Andrews of the Monocacy Lions Club, Boy 
Scouts and Lions Darryl Madden, Bob Kerr, Buster Bair, Ken Raleigh and Bob Flemmens of the Hanover West 
Manheim Township club and volunteer Brent Hunter from Hanover.

Contributed by DG Dennis Cope

The Forbes Road Lions Club, 14-L, completed a project of several years duration with the dedication of a veteran's 
honor roll plaque listing all the graduates of the Forbes Road High School who had served in the Armed Forces.

Pictured are DG Jim Foreso, former teacher Lion Craig Cutchall, club president Shane Stiffler, Council 
Chairperson Larry Edwards and club secretary Richard Price.

Contributed by CC Larry Edwards
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Bradford Township Lions Club, 14-F, unveiled a new memorial 
commemorating Lions 100 years of service to their community, 
country and nations of the world.  

At the dedication, Lion Peter Peckyno said, "You who are here 
today are the movers, the shakers and the investors in ideas.  We had 
an idea to serve both the people of our community and our Lions.  
You believed in and supported this project."

Each sponsor donated either money, materials or both.  Scott Teller 
was the designer, engraver, deliverer and director of installation of the 
six-foot, 2,600 pound granite monument.

Contributed by Lion Peter Peckyno

In honor of their 40th anniversary, the 
Sugar Valley Lions Club, 14-G, provided 
a new place to rest and contemplate for local 
residents and visitors.

The two park benches were purchased and 
installed next to the Veterans Memorial in 
Loganton.  A plaque commemorating the 
anniversary and donation appears on the 
benches.

Pictured (right) are:  President Bob Mills, 
Lions Donna Mills and Chris Scaff.

Contributed by Lion Marilyn Y. Scaff

Recently DG Dennis Cope, 14-C, sent requests to clubs and individual Lions 
asking for donations to help purchase specialized eyeglasses for Dudley Stokes, 
a WWII veteran (right) who resides in York County.  Mr. Stokes has macular 
degeneration which makes it nearly impossible for him to care for his wife who is 
in the early stages of dementia.  The special lenses allow him to read and drive.  
Different lenses are required for each task at a cost of nearly $5,000 per pair.

The response to the request was phenomenal.  Through Lions and Lionesses 
clubs, a fundraising website and Mr. Stokes' family the lenses were purchased.  
Mr. Stokes' son said, "He has found them to be extremely effective, without 
any period of adaptation.  My sister-in-law said when she first came home, he 
looked at my mother's face and couldn't believe how clear she looked.  This is a 
wonderful outcome, and we are very grateful for the efforts of the Lions clubs that 
helped make this possible."

Contributed by DG Dennis Cope
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Lion Jim Ivell of the Harrisville Lions Club, 14-
N, was recently awarded the Leader Dogs for the 
Blind Centennial Founders Tribute Plaque and a brick 
for the LDB Brick Plaza for his service to Lionism 
through Leader Dogs by IPDG Linda Gibala, also 

an awardee.  Lion Jim was 
Leader Dogs chair for 14-N 
from 1975 under PDG “Bud” 
Gregg until 2011 when IPDG 
Linda Gibala of the Butler Club 
succeeded him.

Beth Slade of LDB wrote:  
“I tracked down the most 
database experts on campus.  
I can see historically 24 clients 
are attributed to coming from 

your district.  Here’s the challenge: if someone lived 
in that district and moved, the district would show 
up where they moved to.  So, that 24 could be low 
if someone moved out of the district.  Even at 24 
clients, that’s almost $1 million worth of guide dog 
services he helped steward.  It was his work that got 
the word out and put Leader Dog on the map for all 
the clients throughout the years.  We are very proud 
of his work…Lion Jim truly “served” as a Lion.  It 
only takes one person to make a difference in MANY 
lives!  Please let Jim know he has an amazing legacy in 
the lives of people who are blind and visually impaired in 
14-N and their families.”

"Senior" Lion Jim joined the Harrisville club in March 1963.

PDG John Crone, Warren 
Lions Club, 14-F, was recently 
awarded the Ambassador of Good 
Will Award by PDG Bill Green, also 
an Ambassador Award recipient.   
PDG John has been a Lion since 
October 1, 1959 and has served 
in many club level positions as 
well as being District Governor 
in 1969-1970; he is currently the 
LCIF coordinator.  He was recruited 
57 new members and is the club 
Parliamentarian, a member of 
the Constitution and By-Laws 
Committee and a representative 
on the PA Lions Hearing Research 
Foundation, Inc.  An application for a 
fellowship in PDG John's name may 
be found at http://plhrf.org/forms/
FellowshipApplication.pdf.  

Contributed by DG Janet Mitchell

   Pictured (above) are PDG Bill Green, PDG John Crone and Shirley Crone

Pictured are Jeanne Ivell Reib, James R. Ivell, Lion 
Betty Lou Ivell, Lion Jim Ivell and IPDG Linda 
Gibala.
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Lion Charles Yeager, III

 As the saying goes, the best-laid plans of mice and 
men often go astray.
 In an effort to recognize longtime members of the 
Multiple District, we ran a feature in the July/August/
September 2017 edition of The PRIDE listing our most-
mature members.

Or so we thought. We quickly learned otherwise.
 Due to a glitch in the software used by Lions Clubs 
International’s information technology staff, a pair of 
deserving Lions were left off that list. We are hereby 
rectifying that situation, all the while hoping there 
aren’t other true-to-the-cause Lions who were also 
overlooked..

Lion Charles Yeager, III joined the Ephrata Liions 
Clubs (District 14-H) as an 18-year-old, according 
to club secretary PDG Bob Eberly. Lion Yeager’s 
membership officially started April 1, 1949, according 
to records found on MyLCI, the official website of Lions 
Clubs International. Thus, as a 68-year member of the 

Association, Lion Yeager should have ranked 17th on 
the Multiple District’s longevity list printed in the first 
2017-2018 edition of The PRIDE.
 Lion Yeager, who was granted Privileged Member 
status by his club in November 2016, recorded 65 
years of perfect attendance before health concerns 
slowed him down, PDG Eberly said. The photo in the 
next column shows Lion Yeager lending a helping 
hand during the Ephrata Lions’ Sports Card Show and 
Auction two years ago.
 Past District Governor Richard Rudy joined 
the Fredericksburg Lions Club on June 1, 1950. As a 
67-year Lion, PDG Rudy should have ranked 21st on the 
Multiple District’s longevity list.

PDG Rudy, who served as District 14-D Governor 
during the 1993-1994 Lions' year, transferred from 
Fredericksburg to the Greater Lebanon Valley Lions 
Club when the latter club was chartered in 1980. PDG 
Rudy was awarded a Life Membership in March 1986.

Saluting our seniors: Part II

Lions Clubs International President 
Dr. Naresh Aggarwal of Batala, Punjab, 
India, will be the featured guest during 
the 2018 Multiple District 14 convention 
May 17-20 at the Penn Stater Hotel and 
Conference Center in State College.

IP Aggarwal will be the keynote 
speaker for the 
state convention’s 
International 
Banquet Saturday, 
May 20. He 
will also lead 
a question and 
answer session 
earlier that day. 

IP Aggarwal 
will be joined at 
the MD-14 convention by his Partner in 
Service, Navita, who is also a Lion and 
Melvin Jones Fellow. LCI’s first couple 
are parents of two sons and one daughter 
and proud grandparents of seven.

Sharing the spotlight at this year’s 
state convention with IP Aggarwal will be 
two distinguished members of the Penn 
State University staff.

• Russ Rose, head coach of the
Penn State women’s volleyball team, 
will give insights into the recruitment 
and mentoring of young adults and share 
some of the highlights of his successful 

coaching career during a seminar Friday, 
May 18.

Rose has guided the Nittany Lions 
volleyball team to over 1,200 wins in four 
decades as their head coach. His teams 
have captured a record-setting seven 
NCAA national championships and 17 Big 
Ten Conference championships.

At this time this article was written, 
the Nittany Lions ranked as the favorites 
to win an eighth national championship. 
Penn State was ranked No. 1 in the nation 
and earned the No. 1 seed in this year’s 
NCAA tournament.

• Gregory Drane, director of the
Penn State University “Blue Band,” will 
share his leadership skills during a seminar 
Saturday, May 19.

Drane was named as the Blue 
Band’s director in March 2015 after 
serving as the assistant director since 

2005. Drane joined the staff in 2002.
In addition to directing the 

Marching Blue Band, Drane oversees the 
Athletic Bands program, a total of 450+ 
members, including the Fall Athletic 
Band (volleyball band), basketball pep 
bands, and the hockey pep band, as well as 
assisting with conducting the four concert 
bands and serving as an instructor for 
music courses in the School of Music. 

Registration forms for the 2018 state 
convention can be found in this issue of 
The PRIDE, as well as on the state Lions 
website (www.palions.org).

State convention information 
packets were also mailed to club 
secretaries and Past District Governors in 
early December.

IP Aggarwal heads list of presenters at 2018 state convention
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95TH ANNUAL MD-14 PA STATE COUNCIL of LIONS CLUBS CONVENTION
May 17 to May 20, 2018

The Penn Stater Conference Center Hotel, 215 Innovation Blvd., State College, PA 16803

Registrant A
Sub-District _______  Club ________________________________________________  Lion    Lioness Leo Guest 

(Circle applicable membership)
Name ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Last First            Initial                 Title (example, DG, PDG, Lion)
Street Address ___________________________________ City__________________________  State_____ Zip______

Phone _______________________   _______________________  Email ______________________________________
                        Residence                                              Business/cell Please print clearly
Is this your first State Convention?  _____________  Highest Office Held ________Past________ Present ________

Special Needs: Dietary Restrictions, Hearing, Vision, Physically challenged : _________________________________

======================================================================================
Registrant B
Sub-District _______  Club ________________________________________________  Lion    Lioness Leo Guest 

     (Circle applicable membership)
Name ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Last First            Initial                 Title (example, DG, PDG, Lion)
Street Address ___________________________________ City__________________________  State_____ Zip______

Phone _______________________   _______________________  Email ______________________________________
                        Residence                                              Business/cell Please print clearly
Is this your first State Convention?  _____________  Highest Office Held ________Past________ Present ________

Special Needs: Dietary Restrictions, Hearing, Vision, Physically challenged :  _________________________________
==============================================================================================
Hotel Information:  Room Reservations must be made by calling The Penn Stater Conference Center Hotel at

Phone number- 800-233-7505 Mention: PA State Council of Lions Clubs Block or code: LIOE18E.
Hotel address: 215 Innovation Blvd., State College, PA 16803  Room rate:  $129/night plus applicable taxes     
Deadline for room reservations: April 13, 2018

REGISTRATION
Convention Registration - required for all attendees (No fee for children under 12 or Leos)
Early (Until Jan. 31, $10) Regular (Feb. 1 - Apr. 15, $12.50) Late (Apr. 16 to on-site reg. $15) $ ___________
Friday Luncheon: Ham Wrap  __ Turkey Wrap __ Veg. Wrap ___ _____x $ 20.00 $ ___________
Saturday Convention Brkfst. Honoring Lioness of the Year         Buffet   _____x $ 20.00 $ ___________
Saturday International Banquet:

Pot Roast ______ European Chicken Breast _____ _____x $ 37.00 $ ___________
Veg. Stir Fry _______ _____x $ 35.00 $ ___________

Sunday Melvin Jones/Key Member Breakfast Buffet _____x $ 20.00 $ ___________
Sunday Night District Governors' Honors Banquet:

Parmesan Chicken _____ Broiled Salmon _____ _____x $ 38.00 $ ___________
Veg. Goulash _____ _____x $ 35.00 $ ___________

2018 State Convention Pin _____x $ 3.00 $ ___________

TOTAL AMOUNT $ ___________
Meal Registration Deadlines: April 27, 2018 (April 13th if you wish to sit with someone specific)

NO REFUNDS AFTER APRIL 27, 2018
======================================================================================
Make check payable to:  2018 PA State Convention
Mail completed forms and check to:  Doreen Diehl, 311 Fairfield Drive, State College, PA  16801
Questions may be directed to: Doreen Diehl:   diehlpickle2000@yahoo.com OR  814-466-6322
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Name Lions Club District Email Address
CC PDG Larry Edwards (Susan) Lakemont 14-L cousin10@aol.com
Wayne Bickel (Natalee) Philadelphia Northeast 14-A wbbslb1@aol.com
PDG Geoff Temple (Mary Ann) Pleasant Hills 14-B liongeoff@gmail.com
Dennis Cope (Jamie) Arendtsville 14-C dennis.cope@icloud.com
William Brown (Lorraine) Wilshire Hills 14-D papabear55@gmail.com
Aaron Slezak (Tracy) New Alexandria 14-E tslezak724@gmail.com
Janet Mitchel (PDG H. Robert) Summit 14-F mitchellhrc@aol.com
Cheryl Wilbur (Jim) Wells-Jackson 14-G cawilbur@npacc.net
Cathy Metschulat (PDG William) Minisink 14-H c.metschulat@outlook.com
Dave Amacher (Tracy) Ridgway 14-J daveamacher7146@gmail.com
Donald R. Kaufman (Cindy) Emmaus 14-K drkcasper@gmail.com
James Foreso (Julia) Williamsburg 14-L jtforeso@comcast.net
VCC Brad Geyer (Tobi Sasso) Connellsville 14-M bwgeyer@yahoo.com
Robin Swank (Ed Gnoth) Evans City 14-N lionrobin14n@gmail.com
Stephen Wagner (Marilyn) Shillington 14-P dist14psswagner@aol.com
Kathy Fouse Lower Paxton Township 14-T lionkathyfouse@gmail.com
Charlie Zimmerman (Judy) Pine Grove 14-U signman10@comcast.net
Dr. William McLaughlin (Donna) Kingston 14-W wmcl@epix.net 

Pennsylvania State Council of Governors 2017-2018
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The PA State Council of Lions Club's merchandise store is now online at
http://palions.tbsonlinestore.com

Disaster relief monetary donations can be sent to:

	 Lions Clubs International Foundation
	 300 W. 22nd St.
	 Oak Brook, IL 60523-8842

and/or to

	 PA State Council of Lions Clubs
	 949 E. Park Dr.
	 Harrisburg, PA 17111

Please note "disaster relief" on the subject/memo line.

Be a Pride Booster in 2017-2018
We need your support to continue spreading the news of the Lions of Pennsylvania

For a $5.00 donation (per line) you name will be printed in the April/May/June 2018 issue of 
The Pride and it will help to promote the community activities, service projects and other 

charitable contributions of the PA Lions Clubs.

Make your donation of $5.00 per line, payable to
The Pride (and send it to)

949 East Park Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17111-2910

_______________________________________________________________________
Last Name				    First Name				    Middle Initial
_______________________________________________________________________
Street Address
_______________________________________________________________________
City					     State					     Zip 
_______________________________________________________________________
District				    Club
	 Your Title	 ID     IP     PCC     PDG     DG     VDG     Lion     Lioness     Leo

_______________________________________________________Spouse/Partner’s Name
	 Spouse/Partner’s Title   ID    IP     PCC   PDG   DG   VDG   Lion   Lioness   Leo

If two names, please indicate � 1 line   � 2 separate lines         
                                                                                      __________ Amount enclosed 	
		   

Thank you for your support!


